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Our School Mission Statement:  Guided by Jesus Christ, our teacher, we journey together learning to                                       dream, believe and achieve.                                          Friday 13th June 2025
Friday 24th November 2023




  
Welcome back to the final half -term of this school year. It is hard to believe that we only have 6 weeks left. We have a very busy few weeks scheduled – especially for Year 6. Please see the upcoming dates at the end of the newsletter for what is planned.
Nursery have started to learn all about space this week and have been busy learning some of the names of the planets. Meanwhile in Reception, the children have been doubling numbers to 10. In history, Year 1 have been introduced to Christopher Columbus and why he is still remembered today. After having read the book ‘Wild’, Year 2 have written character descriptions. Our Year 3 children had a Holy Communion Party this week to celebrate this important Sacrament. The children played some party games and had a celebratory cake. They all looked beautiful and smart in their outfits. Year 4 have started their new science topic – electricity. They have been learning about electrical appliance safety in the home. In art, Year 5 have been looking at the style of Banksy which will lead to them creating their own graffiti artwork. In history, Year 6 have started their topic on the Mayan civilisation. They have learnt who they were and the time period they lived in. 
Children from Years 1 to Year 6 were treated to a live performance of Oliver Twist this afternoon. They really enjoyed the show.

Assembly
And when He had said this, He breathed on them and said to them, “Receive the Holy Spirit…”
When the day of Pentecost arrived …they were all filled with the Holy Spirit.    John 20:22 & Acts 2:1,4

This week’s assembly focused on Pentecost and the arrival of the Holy Spirit. The children discussed how the Holy Spirit helps us to share our faith and hope in God with others. The arrival of the Holy Spirit on Pentecost is a cause for celebration, leading to a prayerful invitation to be filled with the Spirit now.
Class 1S led a wonderful assembly to parents and pupils in key stage 1 all about  Pentecost. They spoke confidently and sang beautifully. Thank you to everyone who joined us for the Celebration of the Word.

On Monday 6W will be leading our key stage 2 assembly at 9.00am, whilst RS will be leading the assembly on Tuesday afternoon at 2.30. You are very welcome to join us.

Chapel / prayer garden
Our chapel / KS2 prayer garden is open each Tuesday morning before school for staff, pupils and parents to come and pray privately. Starting the day with God is a beautiful way to begin the day. You are very welcome to pop in from 8.15am each Tuesday.

Pupil Certificates

	
	Pupil of the week
	Achievement 

	N

	Aelwyn for settling into Nursery so well!
	Timi for being such an enthusiastic learner all week especially when learning about Space! 

	RDM

	KJ for being an absolute superstar all week!
	Lacey for making fantastic progress in her reading!

	RS

	Layla for always having a positive attitude to learning.
	K’cey for trying so hard to recall number bonds to 5!

	Y1G

	Matilda for being a great talk partner and such a kind friend. 
	Eliza for working super hard this week in maths. 

	Y1S

	Mia for trying hard and being ready to learn in all lessons. 
	Lily for fantastic acting skills in our class assembly.

	Y2C

	Joshua for trying his hardest in all of his work
	Jakub for trying his hardest with his letter formation and spelling.

	Y2D

	Poppy for being switched on and ready to learn all week.
	Hugo for sharing lots of facts and information during our science lessons. 

	Y3F

	Dawid for always being ready to learn :)
	Olivia for her brilliant work in RE on the Eucharistic prayer.

	Y3H

	Bryn for a fantastic attitude to her learning this week. She has produced fantastic work in EVERY lesson!
	Akongwi for an outstanding piece of work in RE. His knowledge of the Eucharist was phenomenal. 

	Y4H

	Lottie for always behaving beautifully and following school rules.
	George for making a huge effort with his handwriting this week!

	Y4O

	Elisa for being a wonderful member of the class and great role model.
	Maria for some great oracy skills and expression in a role play scenario.

	Y5G

	Maisha for great progress in maths working in decimals with different place value.
	Anastasiia for creating a wonderful fact file in art based on Banksy.

	Y5K

	Majesty for always applying himself in every activity he is given.
	Nova for producing a fantastic Banksy art fact file

	Y6S

	Laura for putting 110% into her swimming lesson this week, despite feeling a little apprehensive beforehand. 
	Kyle for the fantastic effort being made with his history work this week!

	Y6W

	Daniella for always showing a great attitude towards school, working hard in every lesson.
	Josh for his fantastic artwork



 Headteacher AwardsAriana in RDM for being such a delightful child.
Florence in 1G for being a great role model to others.
Pharrell for being a wonderful team player in a class game of football.
Pablo in 3F for completing his work to a high standard.
Madeline in 4H for always being so helpful.
Zion in 6S for returning to 

Caritas Award
The Caritas Award is presented each week to a child in recognition of their outstanding achievement in putting love into action. This week the award goes Nayane for being a caring member of the class and always treating everyone with kindness and respect.
 

Attendance
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Overall whole school attendance this week is 94.68%.  55 pupils have been late 76 times this week with 9 pupils being late after the register has closed. This figure is better than the last week in school.

Please ensure that your child is at school for 8.40am. 
Under the UN Convention on the Rights of the Child (UNCRC), Article 29, children have the right to an education. If you are experiencing any difficulties or require any additional support with attendance or punctuality, please contact our Attendance Officer, Mrs Burgess Hamlett.

The best class for attendance this week is 2D with 100%. They will receive a longer break next week and a dough-nut.

Testing
This week children in Year 1, and some in Year 2, have completed their phonics screening check. Children in Year 4 have also completed the multiplication times table check too. Both of these checks are statutory and taken by all children of that age in the country. We are very proud of how our children approached the tests and know that they did their best.

Parental cookery course
Just a reminder for those of you who have signed up to the cookery course in school that the dates for the sessions remaining are:
Thursday 19th June – 9.00am
Thursday 26th June – 9.00am


Support
As a school we are here for both your children and your family. If you are experiencing any difficulties or have any anxieties, please get in touch with Mrs Sylvester for a private conversation. Her email address is c.sylvester@st-clares.manchester.sch.uk or you can ring the school number or message via the school app. If we are unable to help you, we may be able to refer you to somebody who can.
If you are struggling to buy food at the moment, please contact school. We do not want any families to go without food. We do have contact with some food banks who may be able to offer support.

Safeguarding
Under the United Nation Convention on the Rights of a Child, all children under the age of 18 have a right to be protected from violence, abuse and neglect (Article 19) and a right to be alive (Article 6).
There are many forms of abuse – sexual, neglect, emotional, physical, online – and it is everyone’s responsibility to safeguard children from any harm.
If you have any concerns regarding the safety of a child, please report it. You are able to refer concerns directly or you can contact one of the Designated Safeguarding Leads in school. Contact details can be found below.
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[bookmark: _GoBack]I hope that you all have a fantastic weekend. It is going to busy around Blackley with Parklife!
Mrs Howe
Upcoming dates:
Tuesday 17th June – Nursery new intake meeting 5-6pm
Wednesday 18th June – Reception new intake meeting 5-6pm
Thursday 19th & Friday 20th June – Year 5 trip to Debdale water park.
Wednesday 25th June – EYFS sports and KS1 sports day
Thursday 26th June – KS2 sports day
24th and 27th June – Year 6 retreat in school
Friday 27th June – Eco schools celebration.
Tuesday 1st July – Year 6 enterprise
Tuesday 8th July – KS2 music showcase
Thursday 10th July – Year 6 leavers service in church 5.30pm
Friday 11th July – school reports sent home
Tuesday 15th July – whole school end of year mass 9.00am
Tuesday 15th July – Year 6 Forest Fest
Wednesday 16th July – Year 6 leavers play 9.15am
Friday 18th July – finish at 1.15pm for summer.

The weekly newsletter is also available on our school website Newsletters





A Prayer of Hope
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Holy Spirit, our inspiration,

in this Jubilee Year, you remind us of our
call to grow in faith and love.

Help us to hear you in scripture, to see.
Jesusin others,

and to be united as God's global family.

Guide us on our journey
as pilgrims of hope.

Amen
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